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No 698    Mon. 14.01.02      Cloudy, some sun later, rather cold.

Colin Thompson, Dr Dirk Boeye (Antwerpen), & Colin Penny = 3.

HYDROLOGICAL RESEARCH

Colin and I met up with Dirk on the Monday morning to assist him with the next stage of his hydrological research. It is very satisfying for BHWG members to participate in this type of activity, and proves that we are not just a team of 'scrub-bashers', but can play a valuable role in research projects.

Colin started things rolling by taking a final set of water level readings prior to pumping out each of Dirk's tubes in succession in order that samples could be taken from fresh, 'new' water, instead of the rather stagnant water which had been resting in the tubes for several months. 

Dirk tested for alkalinity by adding a small sachet of dye to each sample before adding droplets of acid from his pipette 'gun'. Readings were taken when the sample turned to a Blue-Grey colour, then a Violet-Grey colour, and finally a Light Pink colour. 

Whilst this was being carried out, I was testing further samples for conductivity (using the black probe) and ph (using the blue probe). Both probes were linked to an electronic box which measures each value accurately. Each probe, and any containers, must be rinsed with  distilled water between readings to avoid contamination.

There was late trauma when the electronic box started to malfunction whilst samples from stations 5 & 6 were being tested. Dirk decided to take an extra sample from each of these four piezos which would be analysed back at his laboratory in Brussels.

It is amazing how long it takes to accomplish these seemingly simple tasks. Although we may have slowed things slightly by asking questions, we feel that, overall, we speeded Dirk's progress by carrying his wealth of equipment between the work sites, and by collecting and documenting much of the data.

In addition to the formal dip-wells, sampling was also carried out at various surface sites, such as the bomb-crater pond in the central mire, the stream near station 4, and a range of other small bodies of open water.

Approximately 48 tubes of water samples headed home to Belgium on Monday night ready to be presented to the lab assistants the next day. One wonders what the Customs Officers would say if they ever stopped Dirk on his return!

